June 15, 1950

Mrs. Isabelle M. Stover Reef Point, Bar Harbor, Maine

Dear Mrs. Stover:

The large Miller's Gardener's Dictionary arrived from Traylen on Friday last, and I am sending you the invoice which was enclosed with the book.

I deferred acknowledging its receipt over the week end, hoping the Clutton-Brock book would arrive and I could acknowledge receipt of both, but no doubt the second will be along shortly and I shall let you know so that you may add it to your book list.

It is hard for us to know what Mrs. Bliss has in mind regarding the purchase of new books; as often happens the books arrive without any previous knowledge of their being ordered. However, we shall try insofar as possible to keep you posted.

We are having Maine weather which is most welcome, cool mornings, warm days and cooler at night —so far it has been wonderful. Hope you are having a little time to relax! My kind regards to you and the other members of the Reef Point world and I hope Mrs. Farrand is feeling much bette:

Very sincerely,